JUNE 2006

Answers to questions
A big thank you to everyone who returned their questionnaire. The information is very helpful in developing supports for carers in this area. Community Connections and the HSE NW’s Carers Development Worker both appreciate your taking the time to answer the questions. Some of the main issues that came up were: lack of transport, lack of care cover, not knowing enough about the group and not feeling confident to demand necessary resources. 

People were generally happy with the meeting venue - now The Granary in Manorhamilton - as it is quiet and has better physical access. Although most people said they would prefer to meet in the evening, the last daytime meeting had the best attendance for some time. There were issues about travelling in the dark in winter, so maybe the group will consider evening meetings in the summer months and daytime in the winter. A lot of interest was shown in taking short training courses, in both health-related issues and crafts or other creative activities. Day trips were also starred as a popular suggestion, and perhaps last spring’s idea of a day out at a Leisure Centre could take place in the autumn.


The majority of people spoke highly of the value of having other people, in similar circumstances, to talk to. That’s a real benefit meetings can offer. A group voice can also be really beneficial when it comes to accessing services, or looking for resources. The group hopes to help more people attend meetings and events in the autumn by seeking funding for transport and care cover. (See next page for more about that!). 


All the comments made in the questionnaire have been noted, and will be discussed at the next group meeting on 30th June.

Meeting notes

Last month’s meeting was better attended than recently, so perhaps the change to a morning slot when so many family members are attending the Day Care Centre in our Lady’s Hospital is a good idea! For the next two months, meetings will remain at 11am on the last Friday in the month. At the last meeting the group welcomed Claire O’Shea from Rural Lift, who came along to explain what the service can offer, both on the Rural Lift routes and through the Social Car Scheme. Although they can’t provide everything the group needs, it was great to get a clear picture of what’s on offer. To see all of Rural Lift’s routes, visit their website at www.rurallift.ie.

This month the group will be welcoming volunteer Helena Corcoran, who will be teaching some basic book-keeping and accounting skills. This will be useful for the group but also for anyone who manages their own money!

If you would like to attend the meeting but have no transport, please call Hayley at Community Connections and we will try and arrange lifts.

Application to Dormant Accounts Fund

Armed with the information received in the recent questionnaire, the group has made an application to the Government’s Dormant Accounts Fund. This application is focused on the next two years,and €19,000 has been requested, which would be used for providing transport and respite care cover for 24 monthly meetings and a number of network meetings between this group and Carers groups in West Sligo and West Fermanagh. The statistics used for this application highlight how vital transport and care cover are for family Carers in order to ensure that they are not isolated or abandoned. We await the results of the application with excitement!

A wee reminder...

If you have not yet returned your questionnaire, we would still like to hear your comments. Please take a few moments if you can and send it back to us. We’re looking forward to hearing from you!

Congratulations

Congratulations to Catriona McGowan, Kinlough P.O., whose name was drawn from the questionniare responses received. Catriona won €50 worth of vouchers for Centra in Manorhamilton. Happy shopping!

Carers Association training courses

The Carers’ Association in Sligo are offering a selection of 

training courses this autumn. If lack of transport would prevent you attending, please contact Hayley at Community Connections (071 98 53321) who will try and arrange lifts.

All courses take place at Mail Coach Road, Sligo 

unless otherwise stated.

SEPTEMBER:

INFECTION CONTROL: Wednesdays 2-6pm, September 6th, 13th, 20th & 27th.

CARE IN THE HOME: Carrick-on-Shannon, Weekly from September 18th to December 11th.

CARE IN THE HOME: Sligo (dates to be announced)

OCTOBER

BASIC FOOD HYGIENE: Tuesdays October 3rd & 10th, 2-6pm

For more information contact Beatrice MacDonald at the Carers Association, 4 Teeling Street, Sligo. Phone:  071 9143123

Citizens Information Service contact details

For information on services and your nearest Centre, call 

Lo-call 1890 777 121, email citizensinformation@eircom.net 

or visit their website at 

www.citizensinfo.ie

NEED SOME SUPPORT?

The Carers’ Help Line: LoCall 1850 789 789

The Senior Help Line: 1850 440 444

Ring from anywhere in Ireland for the price of a local call

If you have worries, are feeling lonely, or just want to hear a friendly voice, 

the line is open 10am - 1pm & 7pm-10pm 7 days a week

Cancer Helpline: Freefone 1800 200 700 

Action Breast Cancer Helpline: 

Freefone 1800 30 90 40

Smoking Quitline:  Callsave 1850 201 203 

Irish Cancer Society: 01 231 0500 

Talk to a specialist cancer nurse for advice, support and information 

in confidence, on weekdays from 9am-5pm 

HSE NW (Health Board) Info Line: 1850 636 313

The Carers Association Resource Centre

4 Teeling Street, Sligo. Tel:  071 9143123 

or if you’re in Sligo, you’re welcome to drop in for a chat.

NEXT MEETING DATE 30TH JUNE 

at 11am in The Granary, Manorhamilton.

FOR THE summer, MEETINGS WILL TAKE PLACE ON THE LAST FRIDAY morning of THE MONTH 

New members Are Always Welcome.

If you need transport to get to the meeting, 

please call community connections on 071 98 53321

This newsletter is produced and distributed with the help of  

Community Connections CDP, Killycarney, Blacklion, Co.Cavan

Tel 071 9853321 Email: info@communityconnections.ie

